
Project Update: March 2022 
 
I have just started field sampling at my first site, i.e., the site of the native barn owl 
population, in Jengka, Pahang, Peninsular Malaysia. The attached pictures are from 
the first week at my site, where fellow members of my research team, BORG, 
accompanied me for my initial nest-box surveys.  
 

 
Shakinah climbing a barn owl nest-box to accurately assess the number of eggs 
present. © Syafiq Zaludin. 



  

 

 
Pictures 2 and 3: Shakinah surveying the areas surrounding nest-boxes in oil palm 
plantations with BORG research team members. Picture 2:  © Syafiq Zaludin, Picture 3: 
© Hasber Salim. 


